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An occasional Newsletter published by Dinas Powys Voluntary Concern

HELP SAVE OUR LOCAL POST OFFICES!

Local residents have expressed
concern about the threat to both
urban and rural post offices. The
main areas of concern are Gov-
ernment plans to change the way
state pensions and other welfare
benefits are paid from this
spring. This could well affect our

post offices in Dinas Powys. Up _

to ten million pensioners and six
million families will have to aban-
don the present system of order
books and Giro cheques and
choose an alternative method of
receiving their benefits. Our vil-
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Anne Hosgood, Postmistress at the Village Post Office, and Graham
Russell of Camm’s Corner are always willing to give help and advice

lage post offices rely greatly up-
on regular visits for pensions
and other benefits and these cus-
tomers often use other services
provided by the Post Office. Oth-
er users are, therefore, depend-
ent upon this patronage to keep
local post offices open.

Graham Russell of the Murch Post
Office told DEPEND that ‘the main
difference is that at some time in
the future all payments must be
paid into an account of some type.
There are various options available
including banks and building socie-
ty accounts and the new Post Of-
fice account. Those affected by the
changes will need to consider
which option is most suitable for
them, but many of these options will
still allow customers to collect cash
directly from their local post office.
We will continue to offer free bank-
ing services for people with ac-
counts with our banking partners eg
Lloyds and Barclays. The Govern-
ment will be writing to all holders of
Allowance Books offering these
alternatives. People who wish to
continue using the Post Offices
should return the form, having
crossing out both bank and building
society sections and state on the
form that they wish to be paid
through the Post Office’.

Graham also commented that he
hoped that the impact on local post

offices would be minimal and that
customers would continue to sup-
port our branch offices by using as
many of the services provided as
possible. These services include
payment of bills, banking, travel
insurance and the purchase of for-
eign currency.

DEPEND supports the campaign to
maintain the viability of our two lo-
cal post offices — at Station Road
and the Murch. If you don’t want to
lose them, use them! Graham also
added that if anyone needed further
help or information about the
changes to the benefit system or
any of the services provided by the
Post Office, they would be welcome
to call in for a chat with either him at
Camm’s Corner or with Anne Hos-
good at The Village Post Office,
Station Road.

VILLAGE NEWS

SIMPLY ANNE

Anne Perry was a cook par excel-
lence and the Dinas Powys Friends
of Tenovus produced a recipe
book, “Si mpl y 7, Am rher
memory. It is a tribute to her by her
family and many friends and so far
has raised £1200 for Tenovus.
BUS SHELTER

Bus will be glad to know that one of
DPVC’s volunteer drivers, Malcolm
Moss, is working hard to secure a
shelter at the improved bus stop in
Plas Essylit.

FOOTPATH WALKS

Dinas Powys footpath walks will
start at the end of May. For further
details (and for Penarth and District
new summer programme) contact
Val Hartrey on 2051 3274 or look
out for notices!

Editorial
What’s New - DPVC News
Wales’ New Health Service

Soccer Successes!
Dates for Your Diary
Library News
Revving up the Revs!

DEPEND is dependent upon the support of
our sponsors. Can YOU help us?

Community Police—Emma and Brian are back!
Bethesda Open New Learning Centre

Young Depend—Competitions
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EDITORIAL
In the last edition of DEPEND
the services offered to resi-
dents in Dinas Powys by our
two Post Offices were promi-
nently featured. We do not
apologise for bringing these
businesses to the fore again in
this issue. Changes being in-
troduced by the Government in
this Spring in the ways pen-
sions and other benefits are
paid could adversely affect
the viability of many small
Post Offices — ours included!
It appears that the forms being sent
out to claimants do not clearly indi-
cate that these benefits can still be
obtained over the post office counter.
Pensioners and benefit users are
often the main customers of the Post
Offices and use many of the other
services offered as well. If this trade
is taken away then many other cus-
tomers could be affected. Post Of-
fice customers also use other Village
shops and therefore a drop in trade
could affect the whole of our Village
life.
We, at DEPEND, like many others,
are very proud of Dinas Powys and
are both heartened to see that so
many businesses in the Village are
thriving and attracting customers but
are disheartened to see dormant and
empty, derelict, shops — particularly
in the historic OId Village. It is en-
couraging to see that some of these
long neglected properties are, at last,
being developed (or at least sold!)
and we wish them well. We have
one bank left and hope that the TV
adverts are true but without thriving
Post Offices, the shopping areas
would be incomplete and soulless.
We must use our local businesses if
we want our Dinas Powys to contin-
ue to be the pleasant home that it is
now and using the Post Office for
benefits is a vital part of this process.
There is, however, the problem of
commuter traffic through the village.
But that is a different matter!

DINAS POWYS VOLUNTARY CONCERN

What’s New?

Our new DPVC Co-ordinator, Vi Bolt,
who joined us in February

Our most obvious change is the new
voice and face in the office. Sadly Pat
Marsh, our co-ordinator for the last
18 months, resigned owing to family
commitments. We will miss both her
friendly voice on the telephone and
her skills on the stage, remembering
her solo roles in performances by the
Penarth Music and Variety Company.
We are however delighted to wel-
come as our new co-ordinator — Mrs
Violet Bolt. Vi worked for many years
in Llandough Hospital and has long
experience of lending a sympathetic
ear and, at the same time, running an
efficient office. She also has exten-
sive experience in the voluntary sec-
tor - among others as Appeals Officer
for the Variety Club and as a member
of the Community Health Council and
a Young Offenders Team. We wish Vi
well with us.

The Management Committee of DPVC
also welcomes new faces. Graeme
Halls the newly appointed Methodist
minister has agreed to serve on the
Committee as did Tony Parkinson be-
fore him. We very much welcome this
link to the church communities. We
know that as Superintendent Minister for
the circuit, Graeme will have added re-
sponsibilities and we are grateful he has
found some time for us. John Fanshaw,
Editor of DEPEND, having previously

59t 9b5 Aa LJzof A § K been a co-opted member of Manage-
@& +2fdzy G NB / 2y O mentisnowan elected member.

] DPVC still miss Bill Jeffery, one of the
| Nb Of S& F2NJ Ay Of dzstalwarts among the minibus drivers.
a2ya aAK2df R 0S5 45 Only a few weeks after Councillor Chris

Ny , Franks presented him with our Volun-
W2 Ky ClyaKtlg teer of the Year award, Bill had died.
¢CKS 9RAU0Z2NJ The money we received last year from
59t 9b 5 Vale Council for Voluntary Services
Dinas Powys Vol n under their Fresh Start scheme is bear-
Murchfield CommIn ing fruitt We are now on line at
Sunnycroft Lane DPVC@caredfree.net. We are happy
Dinas Powys to assist any friends and members of
CF64 4Q0 the community who wish to use e-mail
Emai | : DPV
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to contact friends and family — especial-
ly those living overseas — at the cost of
the local telephone call. Elsewhere in
this issue you can read of classes to
help those of us who could do with more
than a passing acquaintance with com-
puters. Our old computer is now at last
linked in a mini network with the new
one — we have a store of helpful hints
on the snags of doing this. Our thanks
go to Microsoft for their donation of a
free upgrade of some of our software.
Our friends will be pleased to hear what
the concerts last Autumn raised to-
wards the new minibus. In the village
the musical evening, directed by Haydn
Jones, made a profit of over £600. At St
David’s Hall the performance by the
Penarth Music and Variety Company
raised a splendid £2000 with a further
£200 from the bucket collection. Then
the three musical evenings by the Be-
thesda Community and Children’s
Choirs raised a further £1400.

A new Community Directory, produced
by our DPVC Publication group and
financed by the Community Council, is
enclosed, for the majority of homes, with
this DEPEND. We know how much the
previous editions have been appreciat-
ed. It can only remain useful if updated
and we hope to do this annually with
inserts  distributed with DEPEND.
Please ensure that changes in infor-
mation with regard to any local organi-
sation is forwarded to our office.

By the time of going to press we hope to
have almost enough funding for replace-
ment of the minibus and will be consult-
ing with all user organisations.




WALES’ NEW
HEALTH SERVICE

From 1% April this year there will be a
number of changes in the Health
Service in Wales. Twenty-two L o ¢
Heal t h d¥ectlyredponsible to
the Welsh Assembly will replace the
five existing Health Authorities and
take over the task of commissioning
hospital and community services and
running primary care services includ-
ing pharmacy, dentistry, optometry
and general practice.

A number of functions previously
located in Health Authorities will be
taken on by three other organisa-
tions. A new Wel s h Publ
S e r vwilloenage Public Health. A
new body called Heal t h Co
Wa | ewdll undertake the commis-
sioning of very specialised services
for patients across Wales. What
might be termed the “pay, rations
and information technology” func-
tions of the Health Authorities will be
undertaken by a third new body, the
Business Services
The Trusts, who themselves have
undergone so much reorganisation/
restructuring in recent years, will
continue to provide Hospital Services
and a majority of the Community

Health Services. These will be com-
missioned by partnerships of Local
Authorities, Health Boards with a
Trust. Whether in time the Local
Health Boards will follow in the foot-
8tdps of Primary Care Trusts in Eng-
land and become providers of prima-
ry and community care remains to be
seen. In the meantime a pilot is tak-
ing place in Dyfed Powys to investi-
gate this further.

So what is behind all these chang-
es? To answer this, one needs to
return to the Local Health Boards,
their nature and their purpose. First
they work for the same geographical
areas as the Local Authorities (that
is,Ghey F® &didt td be co-terminous
with  them). Second they have
Bdakd$ with Qvitle representation of
all those interested in Health in the
area. They include “Non-Officer”
members appointed from Lay, Volun-
tary and Carer representatives, from
Local Government, and from local
people working in the Health Profes-
sions. In the case of the Vale of Gla-
mér§an it i$ fértunate that the Execu-
tive Officers all have experience of
the area having worked in the Local
Health Group.

In the Vale much deprivation exists
which is hidden by surrounding afflu-

ence. The purpose of the Local
Health Board is to establish the local
medical needs, prioritise them and
then prepare and implement plans to
meet those needs within the financial
resources available.

This will be undertaken with Local
Government in a way that will be
formalised in new “Social Care,
Health and Well Being” legislation.
Responsibility will be given jointly to
the Local Health Board and the Local
Authority to lead an inclusive part-
nership with representation from
Trusts, the Voluntary and the Inde-
pendent Care Sector.

Factors such as environment,
housing, employment, diet, exer-
cise, smoking habits and educa-
tion are some of the things that
“determine” our health to a great-
er degree than medical care when
we are ill. The new structures real-
ly do give an opportunity to do
something about these and to pro-
vide a service that is tailored to
the local situation.

Mi ke RobMincseonChai r

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

Since | last reported, there have been-
changes for the better. For one thing,
we have started a couple of new
schemes in the village, and more im-
portantly, Pcs Brian and Emma are
back! The essence of successful
Neighbourhood Watch is communica-
tion and, through the enthusiasm of
these two officers, we enjoy excellent
communication in Dinas Powys.
Important, too, is the attitude of the Divi-
sional Commander and, in Superinten-
dent Colin Jones, we have had an indi-
vidual who is committed to community
policing. | say, “have had”, because he
is due to retire in April and | am sure
everyone in the village, Watch members
or not, will wish him a long and happy
retirement. | understand that his replace-
ment (as Divisional Commander) will be
Superintendent Josh Jones (no relation)
and | am assured that there will be no
change of attitude to Neighbourhood
Watch.

A source of concern to everyone in the
village, | am sure, is the news of closures
of Post Offices in Cardiff and, now,
Penarth. | have been in communication
with “Postwatch (Wales)” and am as-

sured that there are no current plans to
close either of our Post Offices in Dinas
Powys and that, should there be any in
the future, notices will be displayed in the
relevant Post Office so that consultation
may be undertaken. | may be a cynic
but, in my view, once that stage is
reached it is probably already too late!
Even if there are no plans for closure
imposed from above, it has to be faced
that a significant drop in income could
render a Post Office non-viable and lead
to voluntary closure. | have in mind the
change in the method of payment of pen-
sions, which is due to take place shortly.
The pressure will be on to persuade pen-
sioners to have their pensions credited to
an existing bank account or else to open
one for that purpose.

If the letters due to be issued to pension-
ers follow the lines of those sent to other
benefit claimants, | fear that they will not
make it sufficiently clear that pensioners
do have the option to continue to
receive payment in cash through
the Post Office. So please read the
said letters carefully and weigh up the
options. Should a significant number go
for the apparently easy option and ac-

cept payment direct to a bank account,
our local Post Office will lose the busi-
ness and may well be forced to close.
So what has that got to do with Neigh-
bourhood Watch? There is a general
view that the Post Office offers a greater
degree of safety, as well as convenience,
than a “hole in the wall”, which is what
the majority may well have to visit to ob-
tain cash. True, there is the possibility of
being “mugged” on the way home from
the Post Office but how much greater
the risk at the many cash-points? It will
be up to the individual pensioner to de-
cide, of course, but | urge all to think
what it would mean to the village to lose
either or both of its Post Offices — so it is
a case of “use it or lose it”.

John D Wal keor di nat
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REVVING UP! -THE REVS HALLS

‘We’ve been here a month already,’
said Dinas Powys’ new Methodist
minister last October. It is now
some six months and the
“revshalls” (as they are referred to
in their email address) seems very
apt for a couple of ministers who
keep things moving very quickly.

The Revs Halls — Graeme from
Harpenden and Elaine from Birming-
ham — are both from strong Church
backgrounds, were at Methodist col-
lege for the ministry together and
married in 1985; they worked in sep-
arate circuits at first but when Elaine
developed Almost Total Allergy Syn-
drome their work bases moved closer
together. From 1990 Elaine has
adapted her ministry to working from

home. She is now serving as a huge
and expert back-up for Graeme in his
role in charge of the Methodist Circuit
in Penarth and Dinas Powys. Grae-
me, whose mother Margaret has
moved in with them, is also Deputy
Chair of the South Wales Methodist
District.

As a Methodist minister in her own
right, Elaine is very much involved
with pastoral and outreach work at
local level. Complementing Grae-
me’s ministry, she sits outside church
on Sunday mornings in her electrical-
ly powered wheel-chair, wearing her
anti-allergy calico clothing, greeting
and engaging the congregation as it
leaves; Elaine’s allergy to perfume,
among other allergies, prevents her

| claim.

mingling with people inside the
church building.

A dynamic duo, Graeme and Elaine
are now in their forties. Elaine is
busily modernising the Dinas Powys
manse (off Station Road), including
the office, where there is no fear of
modern technology. Graeme is an
avid reader (particularly of Jack the
Ripper biographies) and is a swing-
ing guitarist. He is colour-blind,
which gives Elaine carte-blanche to
design and make his trademark col-
ourful waistcoats, which he often
sports in the pulpit.

‘A stagnant church dies,” they both
‘We must work from where

people are,’ they agree, but are

d clearly about keeping their congrega-

tions awake. ‘Our churches must be
vibrant.” They believe in strong lead-
ership (they are certain Archbishop
Rowan Williams, whom they know,
will be a force for good, projecting a
positive image of the Church) but
stress that the Church’s real strength
develops at local level. They feel
that the Church has a problem with
communication; people who do not
often go to church ask Graeme what
Holy Communion means, for exam-
ple.

The Halls are excellent communica-
tors and they are here in Dinas Pow-
ys with a live! message.

Whenever we open national or
local newspapers we read tales of
violence against others, vandal-
ism and sex scandals. Stories tell
of local aggravation on the state
of our roads, behaviour of the
young, marital disharmony, drug
abuse and other ‘petty’ crime.
Elsewhere in this issue our Com-
munity police tell something of
their role in the 21 century. Was
it always so?

In this community we have a wide
variety of sources of reference in to
the affairs of yesterday — many simi-
lar to those available in other com-
munities. One source, which is how-
ever most unusual, is the diary of a
schoolmaster written from 1762 to

1795. Many diaries of the great and
the good have survived to our time,
as have personal diaries of genteel
ladies with time to write. What is
unusual is that a poor man, both had
the skill to write, the wish to do so
and that his work survived down the
years. The diary of William Thomas
not only survived but has been tran-
scribed and also edited and
abridged by R T W. Denning

There are frequent entries regarding
the use of the common moors (lying
between Dinas Powys and Cadox-
ton) for cattle grazing’, with ‘daily
pounding one another’s cattle - soon
we shall see the Ruination of most
of the inhabitants’. Even murder
was rumoured - while drink was the

THEN AND NOW - CRIME AND PUNISHMENT

commonest addiction. Marital dis-
harmony had dramatic results
‘John Minutt bound his wife before
the Revd. Mr John Bassett of Bonvil-
stone (the magistrate) for her abus-
ing him this four weeks past, pro-
testing she would kill and cast at him
offensive instruments such as ra-
zors, axes etc’.

The diary entries by William Thomas
make the late 1700s come alive and
show our forebears had the same
passions and peccadilloes as those
alive today. In our next edition other
issues of crime in previous centuries
will be told.
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Saturday 19 April
Wednesday 23 April
Saturday 26 April
Thursday 1 May

Thursday 1 — Saturday 3 May
7.30 pm Parish Hall
Tickets £5/Concessions £4.50

Saturday 3 May

Saturday 10 & Sunday 11 May
10.30 am — 4 pm Parish Hall
50p inc coffee

(20% sales to local charity)

Saturday 17 May
10 am — 4 pm Parish Hall
50p

Saturday 17 May

8.30 — 11.30 Lee Hall

£2 Adult, £1 Children 5-11
Under 5s free

Sunday 1 June
2.30 pm The Twyn
No charge — donations

2 —6 June

Thursday 26 — Sunday 29 June

Thursday 26 June
Friday 27 June
Saturday 28 June
7.30 pm Parish Hall
Sunday 29 June
Lunchtime

Evening atParish Hall

Saturday 5 July
10 am — 4 pm Parish Hall
50p

Dinas Powys AFC Tredegar Away
Dinas Powys AFC Treharris Away
Dinas Powys AFC Newport Away
WELSH ASSEMBLY ELECTION

DINAS POWYS PLAYERS

‘Thriller of the Year' by Glyn Jones

Dinas Powys AFC Ammanford Home

DINAS POWYS ART GROUP EXHIBITION
(New members welcome Tel 2051 5363)

ANTIQUES FAIR
Valuers present
Buy and Sell (01446 750 212)

RNLI BREAKFAST

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 75th ANNIVESARY
Short service at the War Memorial

followed by Cream Tea and light
entertainment in the Lee Hall,

LIFEBOAT HOUSE TO HOUSE COLLECTION

DINAS POWYS MUSIC FESTIVAL

TBA

TBA

St David’s Chamber Orchestra
Soloist: Sian Evans (flute)

Jazz TBA
Bethesda Community Choir

ANTIQUES FAIR
Valuers present
Buy and Sell 901446 750 212

LIBRARY CHRISTMAS CONCERT
DPVC FUNDRAISER
After a two-year absence, in December we revived the
Dinas Powys Library Christmas Carol Concert, held to
raise funds for the DPVC minibus that visits the library
every other Monday afternoon.
School Choir sang a selection of traditional and modern
carols under the guidance of Mrs Gully, the choir lead-
er. We were all impressed by the beautiful singing and
the obvious pride and dedication of the children.
Thanks to the generosity of the library users and staff
we raised £40 for the minibus fund through donations

and the raffle.

A DREAM REALIZED FOR THE
ROAD SAFETY ACTION GROUP

The first phase of the proposed 20
mph zone for The Square began in
February with the work on the pri-
ority system where Britway Road
enters The Square.

The Group has reservations about
this particular system after our expe-
rience of the Mill Road narrowing but
we shall have to wait to see how ef-
fective it is.

Phase 1 of the works is to ensure
greater safety for pedestrians and
includes the narrowing of the en-
trances to the roads leading into The

Square, surface treatment, low
‘humps” and pedestrian crossing
places. A big improvement on the

original plan is that the 20 mph limit
will be extended to the end of Station
Road and Britway Road.

It is good to see that national policy
to reduce road accidents and casual-
ties by speed control and to upgrade
road surfaces has resulted in more
money coming through to the Assem-
bly. This has enabled local councils
at last to carry out measures to im-
prove road safety and quality of life.
The Group’s first objective, ten years
ago, was to press for a 20 mph
scheme for the old village but such
ideas were not widespread then and
considered too expensive. Groups
like Sustrans and Transport 2000
have campaigned for years to per-
suade governments to adopt more
pedestrian friendly schemes and give
the streets back to people, especially
children. The new scheme will be the
third 20 mph area in the Vale and
the first in a village.

The Group now meets quarterly and
at the AGM in January, the Chair/
Sec, Jean Roderick (2051 2581),
Vice Chair, Gale Smith (2051 2423)
and the Treasurer, Dr Jack Thomas,
agreed to serve again for another
year.

The Murch Junior




LIBRARY NEWS

We are open:

Monday 10-6
Tuesday 10-6
Wednesday 10-6
Thursday 10 -1
Friday 10-7.30
Saturday 10-5

As well as a wide range of books, services include vide-
os, DVDs, talking books, newspapers and magazines,
photocopying, faxing and an archive of local history ma-
terial. An information service provides notices and leaf-
lets and a wide range of consultation documents from
the Vale and Community Councils and Health Service
providers.

There are seven staff altogether, filling a range of posts
from the Lunchtime Assistant to the full-time Community
Librarian.

There is disabled access, including a dedicated parking
space, and an adapted computer workstation. Plans
have been drawn up to install disabled toilet facilities.

REGULAR EVENTS

Tuesdays: storytime session for the under-fives from
2.30 to 3.15 pm.

Tuesdays: staff from Job Shop Extra run a drop-in
session from 1.30 to 4.30 pm, giving help and advice on
all aspects of job-hunting and updating skills.

Alternate Fridays: a few hours to spare? Staff from the
Vale Volunteer Bureau are on hand to match your
skills to that perfect volunteering opportunity. Every
other Friday 2 to 4 pm. Next sessions 18" April and

DR MANSEL WATKINS
(1921 - 2003)

Dr Mansel Watkins, who died in January, was the son
of a wholesale butcher, brought up in Monmouthshire.
At the age of two he contracted Polio — in the days be-
fore preventative medicines and Polio immunisation.
Because of residual weakness to his right arm and leg
his life was not an easy one but this did not prevent
him doing all the things a young lad would do. He
played games, and even learnt to ride. He was intelli-
gent and well read, winning a scholarship to West
Monmouthshire Public School. In 1939 he gained entry
to the Welsh National School of Medicine - qualifying in
1945. During his studentship whilst playing rugby he
sustained a nasty injury to his neck and right shoulder
which permanently aggravated his disability but he did
not allow it to deter him from qualifying, then becoming
a Consultant Anaesthetist.

His speciality took him to many places such as the Nuf-
field Hospital, Oxford, and to Holland where he did re-
search in the use of Local Anaesthesia for operations,
which led to the development of spinal anaesthesia

2nd May

First Wednesday of the month: ‘Clap, Tap and Rhyme’
sessions for babies and toddlers, 10 to 10.30 am.
Come to the library to clap, tap and sing your way
through all your favourite nursery rhymes!

For older children we hold craft and activity sessions in
the Christmas and Easter holidays, and throughout the
summer run a Reading Scheme for 4 to 13 year-olds.

New titles now available in the library:

Fiction:
Virginia Andrews
Kate Atkinson
Josephine Cox
Sue Grafton
Dean Koontz
Gerald Seymour

Into the Garden

Not the End of the World
The Beachcomber

Q is for Quarry

By the Light of the Moon
Traitor’s Kiss

Non-fiction:

AA Bed and Breakfast Guide 2003 Automobile Association
AA The Hotel Guide 2003-03-07 Automobile Association
Get by in Spanish Derek Utley

Birds of the World Colin Harrison
Gardening in Retirement Bernard Salt

An Invitation to Italian Cooking Antonio Carluccio

NB Residents who require transport can use the the
DPVC minibus which visits the Library on Monday af-
ternoons on alternative weeks. For details ring the
DPVC office on 2051 3700

(Epidurals) for delivering babies. Later he did pioneer-
ing work with the late Mr Dillwyn Thomas at Sully Hos-
pital on ‘Open Heart Surgery’.

Dr Watkins’ real love, though, was treating ‘live’ pa-
tients — hence his joining in partnership with the late Dr
Beveridge here in Dinas Powys. Mansel’s life was not
just about medicine. He had many interests: reading,
music (particularly Jazz), antiques, and restoration of
old oil paintings. He would often take part with other
knowledgeable people in local ‘Antigue Roadshows* for
charity. Many people in the village have paintings he
painstakingly cleaned of old varnish, retouched, then re
-varnished - but he never charged!

Numerous people in many walks of life have been
touched by Mansel and have benefited from his min-
istrations and skills. Their lives have been enriched.

Al un and c¢

Bater , friend
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COMMUNITY POLICE
Emma and Brian are Back:

F'Y &adz2NB @2dz oAff
Kl a (0K yo dzy KA S (iakAlyio
G§KSN) I2&FG dB ®5 NA @S | YR

JS
gl a
Uy S

F2NJ 2 daN
SAYF At
I DS

(&
(Y

(003 o

wdzy S # il HOX
G2

NS & dzf

9IYYI

f Sl @8
SELX I A0t KISNS | 0 & B yDBHI

3 DENY S KA Y

NN
o=
% m¢>~z
< 0
»S T, T
<
O(m)>"r-ﬂ-.

w .

RS NBK S\ a¢ giloyf ¢ NE &
Ol y® 2yo8 ON& X MHEENBA

Z
&
[N .e

[N
i (D2

2

N
> Uy

y 3

o

N
~ Qx &‘&\ T« >>

——a >N -
> S o o<, v
O MM W WZ Uy

t NB 952y o RAATOSa&2 dzy HS
@2dz B2 Ry SSRA ya &N & §
SNI o2ly{ ®2LJS F2NJ GKS LI

U D Z <,
nS O« ax
T WO N >=M

,_
[
Z
fo

> DCZ 0 =

a

N S mw <o

Q¢ Cn
&D{ml‘b(/»
NJM.—...E
O

2 | & D
o2y SESF @@L (2
)/ZLJeKQQJSN..'KI y3az
Yy 3 bILLI-ANTIS Fye NI RBLISIAE ¥

laasSaa

=R w e
—OoORWRZ~+RR

Wy Z > U
(&

WTRM O R H DR

-—

o U» u» X O
nwmZ
<<

<,

K2f STHNNB2 f NBLI & didPK ¢ XK
0KS [HiNBl& 2 @&l KJ | WBNIANES O
GAURKBKSLAGEEG RESy @

N

i KS LINS&aSyi @ 2 dzi
ARNILINBOYEGET (KRS KNS NI
tlrasSte | o2dzi
GBS KROK2RE DNH S 1K AAKI

L

O TO T2 RDHIT NMNEOEMN>>GO QO O™ ™

aty

ROTARY CLUB OF DINAS POWYS

Chartered in 1988, Dinas Powys
Rotary Club has 29 members to
provide service to others. In
those fifteen years, the Club has
contributed significantly to the
life of the community and
supported many organisations
and individuals living in and
around Dinas Powys.

As a result of the Dickensian
Evening, organised by Rotary, and
other fundraising events, the
following has been donated:

£1,000 to Ty Hafan Children’s
Hospice

£1,000 to the Noah’s Ark Appeal for
a children’s hospital in Wales

£1,000 to Dinas Powys Voluntary
Concern mini-bus appeal

£500 to build a classroom in Kenya
£500 to the local mouth cancer
charity

£500 to the Rotary Doctor Bank
The Rotary Club has also donated
smaller amounts such as £150 to
Cancer Research.

The Founder’s Award, in memory of
Michael Pound, is given each year
for a person or organisation that
has contributed greatly to the
community.
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SOCCER SUCCESSES!
Dinas Powys AFC is currently top
Welsh League Division Two in only]
third year. They have also reached
semifinal of the Welsh League C
Thanks go to playenanager, Paul Gilg

Taylor.
The Club runs a thriving junior sectig
over 250 players, aged 7 to 17, at Pal

Su
h

Yout h Team on
Veterans6 teams
up and are both doing well.

The Club would like to thank all its sq

the Club the biggest in the Val
Glamorgan. For further information
Chairman, Paul Marks (07976 1579
ViceChairman, Vince Driscoll (01446 7
- daytime).
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BETTER BUSES

The greatly improved bus services from November 2002
have given us six buses an hour to Cardiff and Barry dur-
ing the day on week days.

TO CARDIFF Ye-hourly 93 via Penarth, through
the Murch

Ye-hourly 95 and hourly 304* via
Llandough, the 304* continuing to
the University Hospital of Wales
(Heath).

Hourly X45 via Asda and Cardiff
Bay

All the above, the 93 and 95 taking
different diversions to Barry. The
304* and X45 go directly to King
Square and then both proceed to
the Airport, the former via Severn
Avenue and Cwmtalwg. The X45
continues through the Vale to Cow-
bridge.**

ernoon service
A limited service, 87, goes to Llan
dough (Hospital and Dochdwy
Road) and Penarth via the Murch.
Hourly via Llandough to Cardiff
and via Gibbonsdown to

Barry, continuing to the Airport and
Llantwit Major** - provided by the
95, extending its daytime route.

am The X5 makes three journeys
each way, and afternoon/evening
runs every two hours. Route —
Cardiff, Llandough, Dinas Powys,
Barry (direct), Airport, Rhoose,

TO BARRY

The | at e
TO/FROM OLD
VILLAGE

aft h

EVENING
SERVICE

SUNDAY

If you, or anyone you know,
would be glad of the help and
support we can offer - please
contact us in the Resource Cen-
tre on 2051 3700 or write to:

Dinas Powys Voluntary Concern
Murchfield Community Hall
Sunnycroft Lane

Dinas Powys

CF64 4QQ

Email on: DPVC@care4free.net

MAKE A LIST OF

—

Or you could just call in the of-
fice between 9.30 and 12.30 on
any weekday morning. You will
be sure of a warm welcome.

Have you recently retired, are the
children at school, or do you just
want to give something back to
your community - driving, office
work, befriending, gardening etc? If
so - would YOU like to be a volun-
teer? We would be delighted to
hear from you. Telephone, write,
or just visit us in the office. You will
make new friends and would cer-
tainly gain satisfaction from a job
well done.

2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

-
o

Printed by the

Service

Val e

Aberthaw, St Athan, Boverton,
Llantwit Major, (renamed 145) St
Donats, Wick, St Brides Ma-
jor,Southerndown, Ogmore-by-
Sea, Ewenny Pottery, terminating
at Bridgend Bus Station. The
same procedure is repeated for the
return journey so could make for a
pleasant Sunday outing. See the
First Cymru timetable. This com-
pany has unlimited Day Rider tick-
ets: Adult £5, Child £4, Family (2
Adults + 2 Children or 1 Adult + 3
Children) £10.
TIMETABLES for all local buses are available in the Library,
Fairoaks; Parish Hall Office, Britway Road; DPVC Resource
Centre, rear of Murchfield Hall, Sunnycroft Lane. Alternative-
ly, telephone Traveline Cymru (7 am — 9 pm) on 0870 608 2
608.
dJaforthnatelyy theéremg stilb no éus to Penarth on Sunday or
after 7 pm in the week; nor are the Murch and old village
served at these times, denying those who are physically una-
ble to get to Cardiff Road to travel freely. Perhaps car owners
going to Cardiff, Barry or Penarth might consider offering a lift.
A log of offers (even one way) and requests could be co-
ordinated at the Resource Centre.
* 304 runs Monday to Friday only.
** X45 and evening 95 via Rhoose, Aberthaw, St Athan,
Boverton, Llantwit Major.

YOUNG DEPEND

TWO COMPETITIONS - A prize for each

Age 14+
5 OR MORE LETTER WORDS OUT OF THESE 26 LETTERS

DINAS POWYS VOLUNTARY CONCERN

Under 14 - TREASURE HUNT

Where in Dinas Powys would your find the outlines of a Roman
farmstead?

Where in Dinas Powys would you find a “human ear”?

Where in Dinas Powys would you find the old courthouse?
Where in Dinas Powys would you find the house of the former
lord of the manor?

Where in Dinas Powys is the newest junior school?

How many “pelicans” can be found in Dinas Powys?

How many churches and chapels can be found in Dinas Powys?
How many Community Halls are there in Dinas Powys?

How many Councillors are there on Dinas Powys Community
Council?

How many state/church schools may be attended by Dinas Pow-
ys children between the ages of 4 and 117

Closing Date - 31 May 2003
Return your answers by mail to:-
Dinas Powys Voluntary Concern
Murchfield Community Hall
Sunnycroft Lane
Dinas Powys

CF64 4QQ or Email on DPVC@care4free.net
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